

11/11/2014

Meeting called to order at 8pm. Meeting was delayed because of a structure fire. Prior to start of meeting we held a training session on the new rescue truck.

Both financial reports were given and approved. Tyler made motion to accept financial reports as stated, seconded by Richard. All were in favor.

Tyler made motion to dispense with reading of the last business meeting minutes, seconded by Richard. All were in favor.

Old business: Rescue truck: Our new rescue truck is here. Some of the equipment was in the truck for the meeting. The chief stated that for CO calls, take rescue truck instead of an engine. The detectors will be in the rescue and we can respond with more firefighters with rescue then with engine. If needed at scene we can always call back to station and have engine respond.

Brush truck: Tyler told all what he did with brush truck to get it fixed. He also fixed the high idle. Everything is fixed.

Grants: 2013 FEMA: Joel told all what we were awarded. Hose 42 sections of 1 3/4" and 42 sections of 2 1/2". Also portable radios 13 of them.

2014 FEMA: Applying for SCBA's.

Engines: Make sure all drains are drained after each call.

Wheel chuks: Always use wheel chuks when parking vehicles. This goes for all vehicles.

Past calls: Leaf fire wasn't much. Don't know what or who started, put out with brush truck.

Tonight's structure fire. Discussion. All went well.

Training/safety officer: Discussion on what should we do with these 2 positions? Decided to leave as is with having both of these positions.

Foam levels: We only know that foam is in the tanks on the engines, not how much. The light is on when theres foam in tank. Flashes when we have to add.

New business: Austin Readman: Took a vote to remove Austin from probation and place on full time member. Tyler abstained from voting. Vote was unanimous to place Austin on full time status.

Vote on new members: New members Tom and Samantha Porte were voted on. Both were voted on department as probationary members.

Jon Rouer made motion to cancel the second meeting in November and December being hunting and or holidays. This was seconded by John Gregory. All were in favor.

K12 saw: Chief brought up that our saw is old and needs to be replaced. Membership agreed that we get a new saw. Doesn't need to be a rescue type saw. Will check on getting a stihl from Grendons. Tyler will take care of getting us one. Tyler made motion to pay for saw with our fundraiser money, seconded by Gregory. All were in favor.

Discussion on what and how many portable lights we need?

Wildland training: Who needs training? Brandon was the only one who needs. Joel will sign him up.

Ladders have been tested.

Gregory brought up we should get some reflective tape to make our tools and equipment to be able to find them easier in the dark.

Richard made motion to adjourn, seconded by Tyler. All were in favor.

Meeting ended at 9:30pm.